
  
The AGA Ozarks Chapter is off to a great start this year.  At our September 

monthly meeting we had twenty four members in attendance and twelve 

guests. Mr. Roddy Rogers, Manager of Water Treatment and Supply for City 

Utilities of Springfield MO gave an excellent and timely presentation of the 

current water supply situation and how the drought impacts water opera-

tions. He also provided us information on the work municipalities in the re-

gion are doing to provide for future requirements of their citizens. Coopera-

tive efforts include the formation of a corporation to fund and construct 

capital projects on a regional basis.  Thank you John and Pat for arranging 

this meeting and thanks to all members who invited guests. 

Our chapter leadership meetings are held on the last Thursday of each month and have also been well at-

tended.  We invite any members who may be interested in becoming an officer or director to attend and 

observe. The next CEC meeting will be held at noon on October 25th in the West Conference Room on the 

second floor of the Busch Building. CEC meetings may be held at a different location after this month so 

please contact either myself or any of the other directors to learn future meeting locations. We strongly 

encourage our new members to get involved in leadership in the chapter. 

Rick Findley, Director of Accountability has completed our second chapter Member Centric Report, thank 

you Rick. We are working to develop interest among area government and non-profit entities in producing a 

Citizens Centric Report for their stakeholders. This is also high on the list of priorities of our national organi-

zation. The CCR is an easily read four page report that tells the big picture story with summary financial infor-

mation and presentation of accomplishments and challenges. It may be revised as conditions change. Any 

member who would like to explore developing a CCR for your organization or any another that you think 

might be interested, please contact Rick Findley. 

The fall schedule is completed for chapter activities with details available elsewhere in the newsletter.    CPE 

and educational opportunities available to our members are planned with variety and appeal to all members.  

Continue to invite quests to come with you. I look forward to seeing you on Tuesday. 

Robert Wells, CPFIM 

Rwells496@spsmail.org 

Message from the President 

Interested in the CGFM?   
 

Contact Jon Cummings, CGFM Chair, to  
inquire about opportunities in our area.  
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Teresa Allen, CGFM 

tallen@springfieldmo.gov 
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Chapter Executive Committee 

Check out career  

opportunities on page 7! 

“Sole Food” - shoeing away hunger 
 

AGA will be collecting shoes at the September and October meetings.  
This is a great time of year to clean out your closets and donate for a 

great cause!  
 

Friends Against Hunger’s Sole Food team collect shoes—good, bad and 
ugly; worn or new; any size.  They take the gently worn shoes and        

distribute them in the area through clothing banks and Rare Breed.  The 
remainder they bag up and take to George-the-Shoeman.  George-the-
Shoeman buys shoes from Friends Against Hunger for $0.30lb.  Friends 

Against Hunger uses the money to buy ingredients to make meals, which 
are used locally and internationally to feed the poor.  George sells the 
remaining shoes to international buyers and uses the money for water 

filtration projects and to drill wells in Africa. 
 

Donated shoes should be tied/rubber banded together and can be 
dropped off in the bins on the 1st floor of the  Training Center at the  

September meeting at City Utilities. 
 

To learn more about this organization, visit their website at              
http://www.solefood.us 

October Community Service Project 

Interested in becoming a member of AGA?    
 

Ozarks Chapter AGA Dues are $5.00 Plus 
 
Full Government Member—$90/year 
 
Private Sector Member—$150/year 
  
Early Career Member—$45/year 
 -Fewer than three years professional experience. 
 
Student Membership—$30/year 
 -full time college/university students not gainfully employed. 
 
Retired Member—$30/year 

 
Contact Justin Hill for more information!        

mailto:rwells496@spsmail.org
mailto:TinaMcManus@Missouristate.edu
mailto:julieravenscraft@missouristate.edu
mailto:lbrownsberger@bkd.com
mailto:rickfindley@yahoo.com
mailto:jeverest@spsmail.org
mailto:jrhill@greenecountymo.org
mailto:jcummings@dlmcpa.com
mailto:bfisher@springfieldmo.gov
mailto:pat.monday@cityutilities.net
mailto:lmccurry@springfieldmo.gov
mailto:tallen@springfieldmo.gov
mailto:jrhill@greenecountymo.org?subject=AGA%20Membership
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Future Ozarks Chapter Professional Development  

Regional Training Opportunities 

AGA Audio Conferences 

 

October 17th—Improving internal controls 

November 7th—Applying Date Analytics to                  
    Uncover Fraud 

December 5th—Structuring Performance Data to 
   Effectively Drive Management Decisions 

Government Finance Officers Association of             
Missouri (GFOA)  

 

October 16th, 2012—Chapter Meeting 

For more info contact Margie Williams 

 

Prevailing Wage 
Refresher on Davis-Bacon Act 

 
October 9th, 2012 @ 12:00 

Missouri Career Center 
2900 E. Sunshine 

 
Members: $10 

Non-Members: $15 
CPE: 1 Credit 

 

Charles Morgan, an Investigator with the U.S. 
Department of Labor, Wage and Hour Division, 
Springfield, Missouri Field Office has over 27 
years experience.  He is a Springfield area 

native who received his Bachelor’s degree in 
Political Science from Missouri State University 

in 1985. 

Month Year Date Topic/Speaker Location 

June 2012  Summer Break  

July 2012  Summer Break  

August 2012 21st  Ryan Nichols/Tour 
 Public Safety 

Center 

September 2012 11th CU Water Conservation CU Training Ctr 

October 2012 9th  Prevailing Wages Mo Career Ctr 

November 2012 13th Fall Seminar 
Spfld Mill & 

Lumber 

December 2012 TBD  Members Social  TBD 

January 2013 TBD  TBD  TBD 

February 2013 TBD  TBD  TBD 

March 2013 TBD  TBD  TBD 

April 2012 10th Operations of the Fed-Med! 
Federal Medical 

Prison 

May  2012 16th 
Behind The Scenes Look At 

Economic Development 
Midtown Library 

http://www.agacgfm.org/Events---CPE/Audio-Conferences.aspx
mailto:finance1@cityofholister.com?subject=GFOA%20Meeting
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AGA - Your Best Connection for Quality,  Affordable Continuing Education 

9/31/2012

2012-13 FYTD

Revenues: Budget Actual Revenue

Chapter Dues 350.00$                     119.60                              

Monthly meetings 1,750.00                    -                                    

Seminars:

Fall Seminar 1,800.00                    -                                    

Spring Membership Seminar 7,500.00                    -                                    

Spring Seminar Sponsorships 1,000.00                    

Other Revenues:

Recruiting stipend from National AGA 150.00                        -                                    

Charity Fundraiser -                              -                                    

Misc Revenue 50.00                          -                                    

Interest income 50.00                          3.45                                  

Total Revenues 12,650.00$               123.05$                           

Projected FYTD 

Expenses: Expenses Actual Expense

Monthly Meeting Expenses: 1,500.00$                  -                                    

Seminar Expenses:

Fall Seminar 500.00                        -                                    

Spring Membership Seminar-Expenses 1,700.00                    95.00                                

Spring Membership Seminar-Dues 4,750.00                    -                                    

Community Service Expense 600.00                        -                                    

Scholarships:

Educational (Post Secondary Ed) Scholarships 4,000.00                    -                                    

CGFM (Member) scholarships 400.00                        -                                    

PDC - CEC Travel Stipend 1,875.00                    -                                    

Membership Drive Expense 150.00                        -                                    

Replenish speaker gifts  300.00                        -                                    

Misc Expense 300.00                        -                                    

Total Expenses 16,075.00$               95.00$                              

Change In Fund Balance:

Beginning 8,515.85 8,515.85

Revenue 12,650.00 123.05

Expended (16,075.00) (95.00)

Projected Reduction in Fund Balance (3,425.00) 28.05

Ending $5,090.85 $8,543.90

           OZARKS CHAPTER OF AGA

          2012-2013 Statement of Operations

**Numbers are approximate, official availble upon request
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CEC Minutes 8.30.12 

  September 27, 2012 CEC Meeting 

12 noon – 2nd floor west conference room - Busch Building at 840 Boonville  

Attendance:   Teresa Allen, Brandie Fisher, Justin Hill, Bob Wells, John Everest, Julie Ravenscraft, Jon Cummings, Pat Monday 

 

Secretary: 

A motion was made and passed to accept the August 2012 CEC meeting minutes – as corrected.   

Community Service: 

Food & shoe collection will continue at October meeting 

Recycle for SGF Public Schools- can bring items to meeting or promote collection within your own organization   

Planning to collect toys and monetary donations at December event for Toys for Tots 

Scholarships: 

Applications will be sent out January 4th, 2013 

Looking for members to serve on the scholarship selection committee  

Education: 

The fall seminar will be November 13 from 8am-noon at Cooper Tennis Complex 

Seminar Speakers include Rachel Dwiggins from BKD (GASB Update) Jeff Layman/BKD (Economic Outlook Update)            
Dr. Rozzell of Missouri State (Generational Differences) Dennis O’Connell of GSA (Ethics Breach/Hatch Act) 

Cost remains $60 for members $80 for non-members and breakfast foods will be provided 

October membership meeting speaker is Charles Morgan the meeting will be held at the new Career Center in Springfield 
2900 E. Sunshine. 

Membership: 

Ideas for how to utilize Recruitment/Retention funds possible December happy hour event 

33 attendees at last membership meeting including 12 guests 

CGFM: 

Looking into different test preparatory materials for lower cost options.  

Sending letter to multiple statewide organizations (MO School Board, MSCPA) 

Old Business: 

Chapter Recognition process – reporting points by each member of the CEC with assigned duties and President Elect to 
review info submitted through online website 

New Business: 

Ideas for chapter development – possibly expanding to invite other governmental agencies to participate in AGA 

Contact representatives from local organizations by having each CEC member contact a few organizations 

 

Next CEC meeting:  October 25, 2012 – 12 noon – Busch Building, 2nd floor west conference room 

 

Meeting adjourned:  12:55 PM 



The Ozarks Ledger is a publication of the Ozarks Chapter 
of The Association of Government Accountants 

Brandie Fisher, Editor 

 Deadline for articles:  30th of each month 

 Send articles to:  bfisher@springfieldmo.gov 
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Accounting Career Opportunities in the 

Ozarks 

   State of Missouri 

   Fiscal and Administrative Manager 

   Associated Electric Cooperative 

    Accounting & Audit Internships 

    Internal Auditor 

  Missouri State University 

     Assistant & Associate Professor—Accounting 

     Senior Accountant/Analyst 

Ozarks AGA website is back up and running 
and up to date.   

Visit us at: www.ozarksaga.org 

Ozarks Chapter News 

 

 

 

Richard Nichols, BSE, Springfield was the Missouri recipient of the     

Salute to Senior Service award by Home Instead Senior Care, honoring 

his volunteerism.  Nichols was selected from about 1,500 people             

nationwide nominated for the award. 

 

 

Congratulations to Lindsey Brownsberger, CPA on her new position with BKD, LLP. 

 

Congratulations to Jennifer Severson on her new position with Missouri State University! 

   

Great Job!!   To  all of our members who  donated shoes at the September meeting for 

our “Sole Food” community project.  It is estimated that approximately 40 pairs of shoes 

were donated, and although it is not a requirement for shoes to be in good condition, most 

shoes were in EXCELLENT condition and  will be distributed to children in need right here in 

the Ozarks! 

Member Spotlight 

http://oa.mo.gov/pers/applicants.htm
http://recruiting.aeci.org/
https://ws.missouristate.edu/employment/academic.aspx
http://www.ozarksaga.org

